Pilon, Janet

Subject: Regarding Durand Hall at St. Marks

From: Teresa Reid

Sent: Monday, May 6, 2024 9:43 PM

To: clerk@hamilton.ca; McRae, Angela < Angela.McRae@hamilton.ca>; Ward 2

<ward2@hamilton.ca>; Beattie, Jeff <Jeff.Beattie@hamilton.ca>; Ward 4 <ward4@hamilton.ca>;

Ward 13 <ward13@hamilton.ca>; Ward 8 Office <ward8@hamilton.ca>; Ward 1 Office

<ward1@hamilton.ca>; Jackson, Tom <Tom.Jackson@hamilton.ca>; Office of the Mayor

<Officeofthe.Mayor@hamilton.ca>; Tadeson, Mark <Mark.Tadeson@hamilton.ca>; McMeekin, Ted

<Ted.McMeekin@hamilton.ca>; Office of Ward 3 City Councillor Nrinder Nann

<ward3@hamilton.ca>; Francis, Matt <Matt.Francis@hamilton.ca>; Ward 12 Office

<ward12@hamilton.ca>; Pauls, Esther <Esther.Pauls@hamilton.ca>; Clark, Brad

<Brad.Clark@hamilton.ca>; Spadafora, Mike <Mike.Spadafora@hamilton.ca>;

cameron.kroetch@hamilton.ca

Subject: Regarding Durand Hall at St. Marks

As a resident of the Durand neighbourhood, I would like to thank the City of Hamilton and the Councillors for this wonderful reimagined neighbourhood space.

I would also like to thank the Durand Neighbourhood Association for over 50 years of tireless effort and passionate stewardship, which includes their decades long struggle to save and restore St. Marks.

We have precedents with Durand Park and Durand Heritage District and I would respectively submit that the new space have "Durand" in the name as well.

We think of the name not as an individual but as a place, a neighbourhood.

Just as Hess Street was named after Peter Hess, we know Hess Village as a place, not as an individual.

Please consider keeping "Durand" and/or "St. Marks" in the name of this historic, neighbourhood property.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely, Teresa Reid